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END OF YEAR REPORTS  
Pupils’ annual reports are coming home with the children today. Please read the accompanying letter 
inside the envelope as it explains the information that comes with the report. One report will be sent 
home for each child. If you require a second report, please email office@wintonprimary.uk and once we 
have verified parental responsibility, we will email a copy to you. Please note this is only for those parents 
who are unable to share the one copy. If you require a paper copy posting to you, please provide your 
postal address in the email. We will get these sent out before the end of term. 
 
SCHOOL COUNCIL – PUPIL VOICE 
This year the school council has worked really hard on many areas to improve our school. 
Not only have we made sure that news is shared in newsletters and assemblies, we have also made sure 
every child has had a vote on the changes we make. 
 

We have… 
• Re-opened the daily mile at lunchtime and playtimes. 
• Used lots of suggestions from the suggestion boxes to make small changes around school, we will 

keep this up next year, so have a think over the holidays of any more changes you would like to see. 
• We have helped Year 6 decide which items we could buy for their enterprise project. 
• We have made changes to what you wanted to buy at the tuckshop, giving more choice for snacks 

at breaktime. 
• We ordered lots of new toys for lunchtime plays. These have been fantastic at keeping everyone 

busy at lunchtime. 
• We voted for the new playground equipment which will be assembled in the summer holidays. 
• We made changes to the stalls that we had on offer this year at the PFA Summer Fayre. 
• We asked if toys wanted to be used at morning play too, this change will be implemented in 

September in the new school year. 
 

These are all huge changes which I’m sure you can agree, we should be really proud of! This week we 
treated our school councillors to an ice-cream in the sunshine as a thank you for all their hard work. If you 
would like to be a school councillor next year, make yourself known to your new teacher, and we will look 
forward to our first meeting again in September!  
 

Have a lovely summer, Mrs Arnold and Mrs Houlston. 
 
 

The Winton Warbler

ALL CLUBS HAVE NOW FINISHED FOR THE TERM 
 

THE ACADEMIC YEAR FINISHES ON FRIDAY 18TH JULY AT THE USUAL 
TIME – 3.15PM / 3.20PM 

mailto:office@wintonprimary.uk
https://www.instagram.com/wintonps/
http://www.wintonprimary.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/wintonprimary/
mailto:office@wintonprimary.uk
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HOUSE COMPETITION  
We have reached the end of another friendly yet highly competitive year of 
house competitions! Children earn house points for every WOW certificate they 
receive throughout the year, as well the termly house competitions and the 
annual Sports Days. You can see the results of the Year 5 & 6 Sports Day and the 
lunchtime Daily Mile competition below. 
 

Red house has spent most of this year in the lead, as was the case last year - 
however, unlike last year, Red house has managed to hold on and they are declared the 2025 House 
Champions! Who will triumph next year? 

 
 

 

This means that children in Red house will all get the chance to enjoy their reward – time 
on the inflatable assault course next Wednesday 16th July! Children in Red house should 
wear their PE kit to school on Wednesday. 

 

YEAR 5 & 6 SPORTS DAY 

1ST 2ND 3RD 4TH 

2300 2200 2150 2020 
LUNCHTIME DAILY MILE COMPETITION 

1ST 2ND 3RD 4TH 

910 718 658 587 

CURRENT HOUSE POINTS TOTAL 
1ST 2ND 3RD 4TH 

13464 12945 12795 12733 
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CHILDREN OF ACHIEVEMENT 
Matilda in 4EG successfully completed her 1000m swimming 
certificate this week. 
The girls pictured to the left took part in the annual ‘A Chance to 
Dance’ event at the Pavilion for the third year running. Their 
performances were amazing, well-done girls! 
Braelyn and Hollie in 6HE will be appearing in Beauty and the Beast 
Christmas Pantomime at The Regent Centre, Christchurch. 
Congratulations to you both! 
Wells in 5SK has been awarded the ABRSM Level 1 Award in Music 
Performance (Grade 3) and Pass with Merit in 2025 as well as being 
awarded 12 credits at Level 1! Keep up the great work, Wells! 

 

YEAR 6 – LEAVERS - REMINDERS FOR NEXT WEEK 
 

Thursday 17th – Leavers and Picnics – 1.15 – 3pm 
We would like to invite you to join us from 1.15pm for a picnic with your 
child on the school field, followed by the Leavers’ Assembly. The 
assembly will last approximately 25 minutes. During this time, children 
will share their memories of primary school, watch their leavers’ videos, 
and receive a few gifts from the school. 
 

Timings for the afternoon are as follows: 
 

▪ 1.15pm – Arrive at the top gate (towards the far end of the car park) and head to the main 
playground 

▪ 1.20 – 1.50pm – 6SH and 6HP assembly in the hall; 6HE and 6AB picnic on the field with family and 
friends 

▪ 1.55 – 2.25pm – 6HE and 6AB assembly in the hall; 6SH and 6HP picnic on the field with family and 
friends 

▪ Just before 3pm – Children go back to classes to collect their belongings. 
 

Please feel free to bring along snacks and non-alcoholic beverages to enjoy during the picnic. Children will 
have lunchtime in school as normal beforehand. 
 

Friday 18th – Shirt Signing 
If your child wishes to get their school shirt signed, they must bring in a separate shirt for signing. They will 
not be allowed to have the shirt they are wearing signed.  
 

PFA Information 
 

I am sure everyone will agree that we had two fabulous nights of 
discos this week. All the children looked like they had a great time. 
 

Liam from Outalimits did an amazing job at keeping all the kids 
entertained. 
 

A big thank you to all the parents who came along and helped, we 
cannot run events like these without you, and a big thank you also to 
the teachers for attending the discos and helping.  
 

We are still totalling up what we raised for the fundraising pot – watch this space! 
 

Future Discos/Events 
 

There have been issues with tickets this week which is a real shame. Going forward, we ask that 
parents purchase tickets in a timely way and check the payment has been successful. We will  
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review our procedures as well to ensure this is a successful fundraising event and stress free for 
parents, staff and the PFA.  
 
 

 Tuesday 15th July – Mr Hart’s Farewell Football Match  
 

A reminder to come along next week and join us straight from 
school pick up on Tuesday 15th July for the Winton Vs Kingsleigh 
teacher football match in honour of Mr Hart. 
 
Come and buy some refreshments from the PFA (including the 
much-loved candy floss) and then get settled on the field ready 
to watch what is set to be a fun match, with kick off at 3.45pm.  
 
We will have the Pre-Loved Uniform out by the PFA shed from 
when the gates open until 4pm, so please come for a browse and 
get some items ahead of the new school year. 
 
Honesty boxes will be out or QR code – suggested donations of £1 
an item.  
 

 
LOCAL ROAD CLOSURE FROM MONDAY 14TH JULY 
I am writing to you today to let you know, if you were not aware already, of 
Highway Maintenance works about to start in Victoria Avenue next Monday. 
There will be a road closure in place from Monday to Friday for 3 weeks to 
allow us to reconstruct the worn-out road and this will be in place between, 
but not including, the junctions of Victoria Park Road and Namu Road. 
 

During this period there will be a diversion in place using the A347 Boundary 
Road, A347 Talbot Avenue, A3049 Talbot Road and Wimborne Road. 
 

Bus operators have been advised and will be making their own arrangements. 
 

We would encourage any staff or parents who would normally use this route to seek an alternative and if 
necessary, allow extra time for their journey. Please, if you think it appropriate, pass this message on via 
your social media or any other means of communication you have to make sure everyone knows and to 
avoid any confusion on Monday morning. Please contact us via bcp.hiam@bcpcouncil.gov.uk for further 
details. 
 

Stuart Priest Eng.Tech MICE – Highways Maintenance Team 
 

PE UPDATE 
Last week, 13 of our Winton athletes competed in the 
annual Quad Kids Athletics competition against other 
schools in Bournemouth.  
 

The athletes had to perform a standing long jump, a 
howler throw a 600m run (reduced to 400m on the day 
due to the heat) and a 75m sprint. Our girls and boys team 
earned a large amount of 1st and 2nd place finishes in the 
events, and we now await the final scores for each school! 
Well done to everyone involved! 
  

mailto:bcp.hiam@bcpcouncil.gov.uk
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THIS YEAR’S SUMMER READING CHALLENGE 
The BCP Library Team came into school this week to deliver assemblies to the children, launching this 
year’s Summer Rading Challenge. We always support this event in school, as we know the importance a 
love of reading is to a child’s education and future. This year’s theme is Story Garden which encourages 
children to explore their creativity. Please see the material below and we look forward to hearing how you 
all got on in September! 
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FUNDRAISING UPDATE 
Thank you all so much for your incredible work this year in 
supporting the fundraising team in attempting to reach our 
£5000 target for the Steve Bernard Foundation. 

 

Our fundraising reps will be leading assemblies next Monday to reveal the final total and share how the 
money may be used. Tune in next week to find out if we hit our target! 
 

Here’s a reminder of some of the fundraising events we have done this year: 
 

£ Change4Change bottles 
£ Winton Hangs Tough (Children in Need) 
£ Fundraise a Fiver in February 
£ Wear something funny for money – Comic Relief 
£ Refreshments – Fun Runs and Sports Days 
£ Year 3 flower sale 
£ Year 6 Enterprise Project – selling personalised baubles, bottles, hats and more! 

 

PARENTS OF CHILDREN IN YEARS 1 AND 2 
Sport England have issued a new version of the survey some of you may have already completed.  
 

THIS IS A PLEA TO ALL PARENTS/CARERS OF CHILDREN IN 
YEARS 1 & 2 – EVEN IF YOU HAVE PREVIOUSLY COMPLETED 
THIS SURVEY – PLEASE DO SO AGAIN FOLLOWING THE NEW 
LINKS BELOW!  
 

The more of you that complete the survey, the more money the school will raise for sports equipment. 
Every parent who takes part earns our school £10 of school credits. 
 
  

2LM only: https://ipsos.uk/NLYWZXC  Year 1 & other Y2 classes: https://ipsos.uk/XWEWZJZ 
 
 

Monday 14th ALL BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS HAVE NOW FINISHED

Mr Hart's Farewell Football Match - 3.45pm on the field

Music Concert - 6 - 7pm (by invitation only)
Thursday 17th Year 6 Leavers Assembly - afternoon - see above

Friday 18th Children break up for Summer Holidays - finish at normal time

Monday 21st INSET Day - children do not attend school

Tuesday 22nd INSET Day - children do not attend school
 23rd July to 2nd 

September
SUMMER HOLIDAYS

Sunday 17th Deadline to order hot meals for first week of term

Wednesday 3rd Children return to school after holidays

AUGUST

SEPTEMBER

DATES TO REMEMBER

Tuesday 15th

https://ipsos.uk/NLYWZXC
https://ipsos.uk/XWEWZJZ

